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laced with marijuana.  On 27 November 1984, you were notified of the initiation of 
administrative separation proceedings by reason of misconduct due to commission of a serious 
offense and misconduct due to drug abuse and decided to waive your procedural rights.  Your 
commanding officer recommended to the separation authority that you be discharged with an 
Other Than Honorable (OTH) discharge characterization by reason of misconduct due to 
commission of a serious offense and drug abuse.  On 24 January 1985, the separation authority 
approved and ordered an OTH discharge characterization by reason of misconduct due to drug 
abuse.  On 30 January 1985, you were evaluated by a medical officer, at which point, you again 
denied drug dependence but admitted that you only used drugs for recreational purposes.  On 
15 February 1985, you were so discharged.      
     
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire for a discharge upgrade and 
contentions that: (a) you joined the Navy with plans to make it a career, get married, and raise a 
family, (b) you were persuaded to continue serving at  vice furthering your 
education, (c) you felt depressed about not been able to further your education while 
simultaneously feeling that you were doing justice by staying at , (d) you did not 
have anyone to talk to about your feelings, so you suppressed them, (e) your shipmates would 
share stories that would increase your anxiety, (f) your witnessed other shipmates using marijuana 
cigarettes during their downtime as it was considered a normal thing, and (g) you used marijuana 
a couple times with shipmates but are now remorseful for your actions.  For purposes of clemency 
and equity consideration, the Board noted you submitted three advocacy letters that describe post-
discharge accomplishments.  
 
Based on your assertion of a mental health condition, the Board considered the AO.  The AO 
stated in pertinent part: 
 

There is no evidence that the Petitioner was diagnosed with a mental health 
condition while in military service, or that he exhibited any psychological 
symptoms or behavioral changes indicative of a diagnosable mental health 
condition. His personal statement is not sufficiently detailed to establish clinical 
symptoms or provide a nexus with his misconduct. Furthermore, he engaged in two 
separate drug abuse screens whereby he denied dependence and did not mention 
depression or any other condition that may have contributed to his use. Additional 
records (e.g., post-service mental health records describing the Petitioner’s 
diagnosis, symptoms, and their specific link to his misconduct) would aid in 
rendering an alternate opinion. 

 
The AO concluded, “it is my considered clinical opinion there is insufficient evidence of a 
mental health condition that may be attributed to military service.  There is insufficient evidence 
that his misconduct could be attributed to a mental health condition.” 
 
On 6 October 2023, the Board received your rebuttal in response to the AO.  After reviewing 
your response, the AO remained unchanged. 
 






